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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
219


Committee:
Finance


Title:
An Act to amend the County Law, in relation to authorizing the City of New York to increase the enhanced 911 emergency telephone system surcharge



Sponsor:
By Council Member Weprin at the request of the Mayor

Summary of Legislation: This bill amends Section 303 of the County Law to authorize the City of New York to raise the current 911 surcharge on non-cellular phones by $0.65, from $0.35 to $1. The current county law allows jurisdictions throughout New York State to impose a surcharge of thirty-five cents or less per access line per month on the customers of every service supplier within a municipality. This surcharge was implemented in 1989 and has not been increased since. The revenue realized from the proposed increase would help defray  the costs associated with obtaining, operating and maintaining the telecommunication equipment and telephone services needed to provide an enhanced 911 emergency telephone system to serve the citizens of New York.

Effective Date: Pending passage of the above resolution, the law would be effective immediately.

Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2003


Fiscal Impact Statement:

Full Fiscal
Impact in FY03
Fiscal Impact

 in  FY04

Revenues (+)
$35,000,000
$35,000,000

Expenditures (-)
-0-
-0-

Net
$35,000,000
$35,000,000

Impact on Revenues:  
The additional tax revenue from this increase in the 911 emergency telephone system surcharge is estimated to be $35 million annually.  

Impact on Expenditures:   
There will be a minimal impact on expenditure as a result of this legislation. 

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
Not Applicable

Source of Information:


City of New York

                                                                              Department of Finance

Estimate Prepared By:                           
Patrick Joyce, Revenue Analyst

                                                                    
Pablo Zangerle, Deputy Director




                                                                           
City Council Finance Division
Date Submitted to Council:                   
June 5, 2002

Fis History:                                                      
To be voted on in committee, June 21, 2002

